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and good morning ladies and gentlemen                                           
welcome to ask the theologian on Monday                                         
I'm delighted that you are here ready to                                        
take your biblical theological and                                              
worldview questions and we will have                                            
just a delightful time doing so and                                             
let's see we've got some questions                                              
coming in this morning that we want to                                          
go ahead and jump right into your                                               
questions that's what we do here is                                             
questions and answers and it's always a                                         
blessing let's see from scotts dr. white                                        
could you repeat your position on Paul's                                        
words regarding the falling away and                                            
this is the the words that are used in                                          
2nd Thessalonians chapter 2 verse 13                                            
let's say to verse 3 excuse me I believe                                        
it's verse 3 let's see yes chapter 2                                            
verse 3 second thessalonians here it is                                         
let no man deceive you by any means for                                         
that day shall not come except there                                            
come a falling away first and that the                                          
man of sin be revealed the son of                                               
perdition now this really is referring                                          
to a number of things that are going to                                         
happen prior to the day of Christ is it                                         
just speaks of in verse verse 1 and 2                                           
and so this day of Christ one of the                                            
things that will happen prior to that                                           
again in verse 3 is the falling away the                                        
falling away will come first now let's                                          
look at the particular word here and we                                         
see it is a post Asya a post Asia I'm                                           
going to bring up the Strong's lexicon                                          
right here a post AC on the left side of                                        
your screen just two occurrences so we                                          
don't have a lot to go from the falling                                         
away at once and to forsake                                                     
once a falling away a defection or an                                           
apostasy now that is the Strong's                                               
Concordance we have talked a number of                                          
times but it's been a while that the                                            
definitions in Strong's Concordance are                                         
always to be questioned and that is                                             
because they are just they're man's                                             
definitions so you've got to look really                                        
much much more broadly and for those who                                        
have some professional tools and do some                                        
deep work there's there's some tools out                                        
there that give the every time a Greek                                          
word is used in a in the Greek language                                         
for example even outside of the                                                 
scripture so you can you can study these                                        
things a little more deeply through it                                          
but Strong's Concordance nonetheless                                            
it's still a very valuable tool                                                 
especially when the word is used a                                              



number of times but the definitions at                                          
the end of Strong's are the least                                               
valuable so what is what is valuable is                                         
you can look at this and you can say                                            
okay this is the feminine of the same as                                        
647 notice 646 647 so you can go down I                                         
usually follow that I'll click that                                             
button right there and go down to 647 to                                        
see because I want to see the root words                                        
the neuter of a presumed adjective of a                                         
derivative of 868 okay let's go to 868                                          
and for some reason sometimes when you                                          
push those just right it opens a whole                                          
new tab there we go now I'm getting                                             
closer to the root and this is what I                                           
want to find out is where does this word                                        
really come from and I see that here                                            
I followed those numbers through and the                                        
root is 575 appo and 24 76 histah my F                                          
histah my or a post Asya is where we                                            
came from stayshia is histah my staff                                           
stayed and got that part in there and a                                         
po is from now if you were to look at                                           
those                                                                           
again appllo is it is is from of out of                                         
those kind of things and histah my is to                                        
stand now think about this just in that                                         
etymology of the word in the etymology                                          
of the word histah my to stand let's                                            
refer to the cup here i stand the cup i                                         
pista my the cup now if i snatch away                                           
the cup it is apple histah my it is                                             
removed from its standing so the                                                
etymology of the word will allow you to                                         
go to the right side of your screen                                             
except there be an apple histah my                                              
except there be a removal from standing                                         
the etymology of the word allows that                                           
now here's here's a warning the                                                 
etymology of a word does not always tell                                        
you what the word means it tells you how                                        
they put the word together it gives you                                         
a little history of the word but that                                           
may not be what the word means                                                  
so apple histah my that's that's what it                                        
comes from away from a standing now that                                        
then it's the interpretation of the word                                        
and the usage of the word that                                                  
determines what a word means so an apple                                        
stay semi let's look at it this way                                             
this can be an apple stay semi it is                                            
taken from its standing but this can                                            
also be an apple histah my it has fallen                                        
from its standing the interpreters have                                         
gone with this it's fallen instead of                                           
this it's taken away now the question is                                        
are the interpreters right what we would                                        
like is to have a hundred and two times                                         
it's used and be able to say look here's                                        
49 of them it's used this way it can                                            
very definitely be used this way well we                                        
just don't have that on this word so we                                         



have to go to some other things we have                                         
to go to a broader theology we have to                                          
look and in in the context of the                                               
Scripture we have to go to other                                                
theologians see if anyone else has ever                                         
come up with this lunatic idea or if                                            
we're the only ones and we have to build                                        
a case it will never be a rock-solid                                            
case it will be a case that we are going                                        
to have to build and present to you                                             
ladies and gentlemen of the jury and see                                        
if we can convince you now I think that                                         
when you put it all together there's a                                          
pretty good case to be made for Apple                                           
histah my it is snatched up and it is no                                        
longer standing therefore let no man                                            
deceive you for the day shall not come                                          
except there be a removal of standing by                                        
rapture that is and that the man of sin                                         
be revealed now can you read that just                                          
from that verse no you have to back up                                          
and take a broader theological                                                  
understanding now the issue is you know                                         
am I the only one had ever said that no                                         
actually it's not                                                               
certainly not originally original with                                          
me there is however a good little                                               
booklet by our friend dr. Andy woods                                            
called the falling away and he speaks of                                        
this here it is right here spiritual                                            
departure or physical rapture that is to                                        
say is it this or is it this that's what                                        
he's talking about there falling or                                             
snatching physical departure or or                                              
spiritual spiritual departure or                                                
physical rapture a second look at second                                        
Timothy second Thessalonians chapter 2                                          
verse 3 and look order today read today                                         
you can buy the book you can just click                                         
right through there and when you do that                                        
will send this out today because they're                                        
in stock would be mailed and as soon as                                         
you order you'll get that PDF and you'll                                        
be able to download $5.95 and get that                                          
and that is it's a short little booklet                                         
I don't have it on here on my desk it's                                         
a short little booklet easy to read                                             
it gives ten ten reasons to the ladies                                          
and gentlemen of the jury and of course                                         
dr. Woods has a legal background and                                            
gives the ten reasons that he thinks                                            
let's go for a spiritual departure I                                            
think it's a good argument I think that                                         
he has put that together well and that                                          
you would you'd enjoy taking a look at                                          
that now again is is that an issue that                                         
you can say absolutely that's a rapture                                         
no but but but but let me also say that                                         
those who say it's absolutely a                                                 
spiritual departure absolutely just a                                           
falling into apostasy as we know no                                             
there's there's there's no definite                                             



argument for that either if there was                                           
then they're obviously wouldn't be an                                           
argument so both sides have to say it                                           
could be either one it could be apostasy                                        
as we know it you know one of the                                               
problems with interpretation is we take                                         
our experience and that word Allah                                              
stayshia became in English apostasy and                                         
in English apostasy means to fall away                                          
to drift away to get out of the faith                                           
well with that being the case then                                              
what's what's up with that                                                      
we take our understanding of apostasy                                           
and read it back in now does that make                                          
it right no it makes it our                                                     
understanding of apostasy and our                                               
understanding of apostasy is fueled by a                                        
lot of things so we I think that again                                          
the falling away there is not any kind                                          
of definite understanding and you say                                           
again you can say oh no it's right there                                        
it's in the it's in the strongest                                               
concordance well that's you know I can                                          
write my dictionary too and it would be                                         
in there and as long as it's published                                          
and I have a briefcase and from 30 miles                                        
away then that's definitely true right                                          
I'm not so sure about that                                                      
let's take a question that came in by                                           
Darrell by                                                                      
email and is here today as well I think                                         
I'm trying to pull up all my questions                                          
there somewhere I saw there you are                                             
Daryl and so the question is what is                                            
meant by in Christ and were there people                                        
in Christ that were not in the body of                                          
Christ Darrell thanks for the question                                          
and I want to lead to chapter 16 verse 7                                        
of the book of Romans and we have this                                          
particular verse Darrell mentioned and                                          
his email to me because it does say in                                          
Christ right here as a matter of fact it                                        
says in Christ before me salute                                                 
Andronicus and Junia my kinsmen my                                              
fellow prisoners who were of note among                                         
the apostles who were also in Christ                                            
before me now I I don't think there's                                           
any way to interpret in Christ outside                                          
of being saved now that makes a very                                            
interesting issue because Paul and those                                        
who rightly divide the word of truth                                            
would claim that Paul is the first one                                          
of the body of Christ let's say he is                                           
the first one saved like Darrell is                                             
saved and Randy is saved so how can then                                        
you come along and say Andronicus and                                           
Junia were first actually before the                                            
first that doesn't make any sense does                                          
disintegrate the argument that right                                            
dividers would give that Paul was the                                           
first in line no it doesn't at all what                                         
that does is say that Andronicus and                                            



Junia were in Christ differently than                                           
Paul Darryl and Randy                                                           
are in Christ and what they were in in                                          
Christ was it certainly involved the                                            
salvation but it did not involve the                                            
body of Christ which is those who are in                                        
Christ in the way that you and I are in                                         
Christ now how's that for confusing                                             
let's look at some notes I've got on                                            
Romans chapter 16 verse 7 first of all                                          
and I said right in the middle of your                                          
screen here the most intriguing                                                 
information is Paul's statement that                                            
they were in Christ before me if Paul                                           
was the first convert of this                                                   
dispensation saved completely outside of                                        
the covenants Commonwealth law of Israel                                        
then how could this couple be in Christ                                         
before Paul number one note that                                                
Priscilla and Aquila were my helpers in                                         
Christ Jesus this is same chapter verse                                         
3 however they could have been saved                                            
under Paul's teachings it's also said of                                        
Urbain in verse 9 so there's three times                                        
here you've got people who are in Christ                                        
a little different with her bein our                                            
helper in Christ verse 2 Paul speaks of                                         
others being in Christ before him                                               
Galatians 1:22 these believers were                                             
necessarily in Christ prior to the                                              
mystery being revealed to them by Paul                                          
he says he was unknown by face unto the                                         
churches of Judea which were in Christ                                          
now we've got Andronicus and Junia and                                          
the churches of Judea who were in Christ                                        
they didn't even know Paul so they                                              
didn't get their message from Paul it                                           
was an appalling message this was the                                           
apostolic Judean message and they were                                          
in Christ number three Paul mentions                                            
Judean churches which are in Christ in                                          
1st Thessalonians 2:14 though no timing                                         
of when they came in Christ is mentioned                                        
number 4 Paul speaks of the promise of                                          
life which is in Christ in second                                               
Timothy 1:1 the promise is not given to                                         
this dispensation alone it is the                                               
of acceptance for the promise that is                                           
unique in this dispensation that                                                
particular verse says Paul an apostle of                                        
Jesus Christ by the will of God                                                 
according to the promise of life which                                          
is in Christ number five                                                        
Timothy knew of the salvation which is                                          
in Christ from the time which he was a                                          
child this was long before he met Paul                                          
and during the time he was living at                                            
least in partial Judaism second timothy                                         
3:15 that from a child thou hast known                                          
the Holy Scriptures which are able to                                           
make thee wise unto salvation through                                           
faith which is in Christ Jesus                                                  



number 6 Peter the Jewish apostle speaks                                        
of his Jewish flock as being called to                                          
eternal glory in Christ and gives no                                            
indication that this calling came after                                         
Paul and verse 7 then therefore it would                                        
be inaccurate to say that they were not                                         
saved rather instead we would say that                                          
they were not saved in the same manner                                          
as Paul and others like you and me who                                          
followed after his pattern in the age of                                        
grace let me tie that to 1st Timothy                                            
chapter 1 let's look at verse 15 and 16                                         
this is a faithful saying worthy of all                                         
acceptation that Christ Jesus came in                                           
the world to save sinners of whom I am                                          
protoss chief howbeit for this cause I                                          
obtain mercy                                                                    
that in me first G's in me first protoss                                        
in me first Jesus Christ might show all                                         
long-suffering for a pattern to them                                            
which should hereafter believe on him to                                        
life everlasting so I think that being                                          
in Christ is that you are judged a                                              
person who is in Christ when God looks                                          
at the judgment they see Christ God when                                        
I stand before the judgment seat I                                              
in Christ God sees Christ not me because                                        
I am hidden within Christ I am in Christ                                        
now feel free to challenge me on this                                           
issue but that means if God is going to                                         
see not Peter                                                                   
but Christ then Peter is in Christ when                                         
Andronicus stands before the judgment                                           
seat will not see Andronicus will see                                           
Christ because Andronicus is in Christ                                          
and dronicus is in Christ even before                                           
Paul was in Christ but Paul was the                                             
protoss and he obtained mercy that in                                           
him protoss Jesus Christ might show all                                         
long-suffering for a pattern of two paws                                        
to them which should hereafter so Paul                                          
is the first to be in Christ in the                                             
manner in which Darryl and Randy are in                                         
Christ that is Paul was the first sinner                                        
to be saved by grace through faith not                                          
of yourselves lest any man should boast                                         
Peter was in Christ by the works of the                                         
law if I could say so and I know that                                           
makes them heads explode when I say that                                        
because there's this false understanding                                        
I think that you could never be in a                                            
right standing with God by the law                                              
however only the theology the ology                                             
books or theology books as well only if                                         
the theology books affirm that the                                              
scripture does not infer that you see                                           
many people who are righteous before God                                        
based upon the law like Zechariah                                               
Lizabeth for example and so because of                                          
because of a misunderstanding we think                                          
that you could never be in a right                                              
standing with God without you know by                                           



grace through faith I bet those who hold                                        
to that position I challenge you to                                             
prove that through Scripture and today                                          
that's true still in the way the law is                                         
served its purpose                                                              
as dead is done that we we can't get                                            
there now through the law but under the                                         
dispensation of the law you could Paul                                          
is the first in our dispensation and we                                         
are the first or beginning with Paul                                            
that is the first that made this Body of                                        
Christ                                                                          
Body of Christ that we today would call                                         
the church that's probably not the best                                         
usage of it because Church has a broader                                        
usage than that but we are the first                                            
that is the body of Christ in Andronicus                                        
and Junia sand those churches of Judea                                          
and others they were in Christ but not a                                        
part of the body of Christ they were in                                         
Christ and part of the nation of Israel                                         
which was going to inherit the kingdom                                          
so they were kingdom rather than body                                           
people I hope that helps again it's I                                           
understand it's not the easiest concept                                         
to put especially with so much                                                  
evangelicalism that comes down upon it                                          
through all of that                                                             
so snatched away from Charles up in                                             
Tulsa snatched away that would come of                                          
course from first Timothy                                                       
first Thessalonians excuse me chapter 4                                         
verse 17 then we who are alive and                                              
remain shall be caught up right here is                                         
the phrase that we're looking at kata is                                        
harpazo that is snatched away no longer                                         
standing on the ground that yes that is                                         
that is that you are correct there we                                           
will be caught up harpazo snatched away                                         
together with him in the clouds to meet                                         
the Lord in the air there's not in the                                          
in the word itself harpazo                                                      
there's not the idea necessarily of                                             
being taken off the ground that is in                                           
the context in which it says we will                                            
in the air therefore we will meet the                                           
Lord in the air therefore not on the                                            
ground caught up snatched away taken                                            
into heaven that the particular word                                            
harpazo is used a number of times in                                            
Scripture we could look those up real                                           
quickly and it doesn't always refer to                                          
being taken off the ground let's see the                                        
time that is used here is one to take it                                        
by force that really is the essence of                                          
harpazo is to grab it and to snatch it                                          
away but where are you gonna take it are                                        
you just going to take it from this side                                        
of the table to this side of the table                                          
that is harpazo if you grab it against                                          
his will so to speak and you take it                                            
that's our pot so so it's only by                                               



meeting in the air let's look at a                                              
couple of others here the the wicked one                                        
catcheth away this is the here the word                                         
is used of in the poem parable of the                                           
sower in the soils and the sower went                                           
out to sow and he puts the seed and of                                          
the seed the wicked one snatches it away                                        
harpazo                                                                         
again that's the picture and the idea of                                        
the word lets to pick another one here                                          
by random here's X 839 when they were                                           
come out of the water the Spirit of the                                         
Lord caught away Philip that the eunuch                                         
saw him no more and he went on rejoicing                                        
that one is philip was snatched away and                                        
he was taken back to we'd have to check                                         
the context there back into Judea I                                             
believe it was and so Philip snatched                                           
away and the spirit did this that                                               
appears to be a very supernatural us                                            
snatching away so the again the word in                                         
and of itself is not necessarily having                                         
to do with the the issue of in the air                                          
it's the passage that tells us it is in                                         
the air I appreciate your question                                              
there and excellent okay I have read                                            
let's see here get my question all there                                        
where I want it to go there we go I have                                        
I have read why I'm a pre-trib                                                  
premillennialists and it appears I don't                                        
understand or my SBC preacher has gotten                                        
apostasy wrong it appears a post ASIS                                           
really means you are no longer standing                                         
that is you have been I got lost part of                                        
that question there but I'm going to                                            
presume that I know what the rest of the                                        
question is going back to our earlier                                           
issue that we had here with Darrell now                                         
you're right you're you're Southern                                             
Baptist understanding of apostasia                                              
is always going to spiritual falling                                            
away and so if we go back again to 2nd                                          
Thessalonians chapter 2 verse 3 let no                                          
man deceive you for the day shall not                                           
come except there come a spiritual                                              
falling away a spiritual departure first                                        
that is there's going to be an apostasy                                         
as we always interpret it in our modern                                         
language now could that passage mean                                            
that grammatically yes that passage can                                         
mean that grammatically no doubt about                                          
it does that passage mean that                                                  
grammatically again as I said earlier                                           
nobody could prove that it means a                                              
spiritual departure the only thing they                                         
could do is show you lots of books that                                         
tell you it means a spiritual departure                                         
now unfortunately this is true                                                  
especially of academia and preachers are                                        
prone to academia because they have a                                           
Master of Divinity degree and so they're                                        
in the and they come out of the academic                                        



world of the academic world is                                                  
that if somebody else has said it and                                           
it's got a footnote it is true and I can                                        
give you a reference I can show you that                                        
it is true and you know strong strong                                           
says it's so and Bollinger says it so I                                         
don't know the Bollinger says that                                              
necessarily but you know the 80                                                 
Robertson says it so and so and so says                                         
it so and so and so and so and so and so                                        
and so it says it's only therefore it is                                        
so but remember that truth is not based                                         
upon majority opinion so as we we would                                         
go through and look at that the can can                                         
anybody in this world definitely say                                            
that is a spiritual falling away that is                                        
exactly what the word means no they                                             
can't as a matter of fact you can in                                            
Andy woods books to give some examples                                          
you can go back and find theologians who                                        
second footnote you that one and prove                                          
it and I prove proven two mutually                                              
exclusive so again it just cannot be                                            
proven that it's a spiritual falling                                            
away now is there going to be a                                                 
spiritual falling way what is it first                                          
Timothy chapter four verse one the                                              
spirit speaketh expressly that in latter                                        
times some shall depart from the faith                                          
this is a related word half face to me                                          
and so related to a PO as we got earlier                                        
some shall depart from the faith now in                                         
the context there they are they are they                                        
were standing in the faith there apart                                          
from the faith the fact that it says                                            
what they're departing from tells us                                            
that that's apostasy but the other                                              
passage doesn't tell us what they're                                            
departing from and so honestly it                                               
doesn't tell us anything that that works                                        
on there so will there be a departure                                           
from the faith yes will that be                                                 
in this age prior to the rapture maybe                                          
maybe impossibly and by the way on the                                          
first thessalonians or second                                                   
thessalonians passage he's trying to                                            
convince them that they're not post                                             
rapture they're not in the days of the                                          
lord let no man deceive you by any means                                        
for that day shall not come except there                                        
be a falling away at first so with that                                         
then you could take that and you could                                          
go back to 1st Thessalonians chapter 1                                          
in which Paul says hey everything is I'm                                        
so glad to hear of your faith your faith                                        
is known about everybody so he says                                             
there has not been a spiritual departure                                        
there has not been a spiritual falling                                          
away so you could you can take it either                                        
way and his argument works his argument                                         
is you're not in the tribulation I've                                           
taught you that you're not gonna be in                                          



the tribulation so actually both sides                                          
work for a pre-trib argument - as you                                           
analyze that particular passage Mike on                                         
Facebook what's the difference between                                          
classical dispensation and how I love                                           
this question what's the difference                                             
between classical dispensationalism                                             
and normal normative dispensationalism                                          
the difference is depending on who made                                         
it up because both of them are made up                                          
because there's no such thing as                                                
classical dispensationalism or normative                                        
dispensationalism people like to say I'm                                        
a classical dispensationalist                                                   
I'm a normative dispensationalist that                                          
means you're the bad kind of                                                    
dispensation with shame on you for                                              
actually thinking that way shame on you                                         
for trying to take some grammar and                                             
doing it different from the book that                                           
I've got everybody knows this is classic                                        
this is right this is normative you're                                          
wrong so the difference between                                                 
classical dispensationalism and                                                 
normative dispensationalism is one                                              
starts with a C and the other one starts                                        
waiting for a challenge what is                                                 
classical dispensationalism is is it                                            
Darby that sounds you know classical                                            
dispensationalism would be Darby right I                                        
would venture to say                                                            
Darby's a little hard to read but I                                             
would venture to say that no                                                    
dispensationalist today holds to Darby's                                        
dispensationalism he's got a whole                                              
different scheme of dispensationalism so                                        
it must be Scofield                                                             
Scofield's dispensationalism but I would                                        
venture to say that most                                                        
dispensationalists in the in-group don't                                        
really hold to Scofield especially                                              
completely and Ryrie as a matter of fact                                        
Ryrie is much more of a what would you                                          
say a Calvinist dispensationalist he he                                         
wouldn't hold to too                                                            
Scofield's dispensationalism but go back                                        
to Scofield's day you've got Bollinger                                          
you've got our Noga Balian fw grant so                                          
many great dispensationalists of that                                           
day which one is the classic because                                            
zero of them agree what is the you know                                         
this is the definition of                                                       
dispensationalists I don't there's no                                           
such thing as classical                                                         
dispensationalist what's normative                                              
dispensationalists vote certainly                                               
wouldn't be me because I've been normal                                         
since 1965 so what is normative                                                 
dispensationalism what that Scofield                                            
no no it's Riley no no it's Pentecost                                           
no no it's DTS no no it's moody nothing                                         
else they they cannot define classic                                            



dispensationalism or normative                                                  
dispensationalism                                                               
is no difference between the two because                                        
it just depends on who you talk about                                           
that they're both post-modernism in that                                        
I'm going to make up my own truth and so                                        
I say reject both of them they're a                                             
dispensation a list is somebody who                                             
recognizes that at certain points in the                                        
unfolding of progressive revelation                                             
there were things that were given or                                            
things that happened that were so                                               
fundamental that it changed everything                                          
from that point onward I prefer to take                                         
it as a revelations were given that were                                        
so fundamentally different that                                                 
everything changed from that point                                              
onward                                                                          
now when you do that then you're a                                              
dispensationalist the other only other                                          
thing that I would add to that and this                                         
is almost foundational to it is that                                            
they're going to read the Bible you know                                        
as a book they're gonna read it                                                 
grammatically historically literally and                                        
they're going to read and say look what                                         
happened when we get to the third                                               
chapter of Genesis that is such a                                               
fundamental change that took place and                                          
and we cast out of the Garden of Eden                                           
and the revelation of a savior came                                             
let's call this a new day let's wake up                                         
and smell the coffee and say we don't                                           
live in the Garden of Eden anymore                                              
therefore we're in a new dispensation                                           
and they read along and they said oh wow                                        
look what happens let's skip a few look                                         
what happens when we get to the flood                                           
and now out of after the flood they're                                          
eating meat and they've got capital                                             
punishment and this is a totally                                                
different thing from this point on or                                           
Abraham you know now the whole Bible is                                         
about Abraham now what's up here                                                
everything's different                                                          
somebody who recognizes those divisions                                         
and divides those apart and says if you                                         
think we're still living in the Garden                                          
of Eden you're smoking something                                                
they're a dispensationalist now why why                                         
bother saying of your classic                                                   
dispensationalists you're a normative                                           
dispensationalist you're a hyper                                                
dispensationalist zero ultra                                                    
dispensationalists all of these things                                          
that have absolutely no definition to                                           
them why not just say we divide now                                             
let's sit down                                                                  
and determine what are the differences                                          
between where we divide and they                                                
certainly make a huge difference in in                                          
what is what is applicable to us today                                          



this is dispensationalism they're really                                        
is determining what's applicable to us                                          
today and I think that those who claim                                          
to be classic or normative                                                      
dispensationalists themselves have no                                           
clue what it means the reason they have                                         
no clue is because it doesn't mean                                              
anything                                                                        
they are always using those terms to say                                        
that dispensationalist he's a heretic                                           
mark and avoid him he is wrong and and                                          
it's a way to avoid having having a                                             
discussion about where you should draw                                          
the line where you should rightly divide                                        
the word of truth you know are you a                                            
Harry Ironside kind of dispensationalist                                        
or a Bollinger kind of                                                          
dispensationalists and which one was                                            
right which one was wrong                                                       
which one was classic well I I Bollinger                                        
wrote more and wrote it before                                                  
Ironside therefore and his books have                                           
sold so many more therefore Bollinger is                                        
the classic dispensationalist and                                               
Ironsides the you know                                                          
johnny-come-lately except that anybody                                          
who goes by well I'm a classic that's                                           
what I saw as they all they all go for                                          
Ironside so it's just utter ridiculous                                          
to try to to do all of this this kind of                                        
stuff I think the most important                                                
division in dispensationalism is where                                          
does this current dispensation begin                                            
obviously it's the most important for us                                        
I guess you would have to say where did                                         
this current dispensation begin and that                                        
is the reason that's the most important                                         
for us is because we're the ones alive                                          
and it determines                                                               
what scripture do you apply to us today                                         
now really the argument is about I don't                                        
know that many pages you know between I                                         
think it started here and I think it                                            
started here but that many pages really                                         
can make a world of difference through                                          
it and I I wish I think I wish this                                             
about everybody but I wish                                                      
dispensationalists would try a little                                           
harder to understand different                                                  
dispensational positions I have been you                                        
know kicked out of groups and unfriended                                        
and everything else because my position                                         
was two chapters different from their                                           
position and and yet you know some of                                           
those just love the Presbyterians and                                           
the Lutheran's and the Catholics even                                           
and you know and and and that that's a                                          
world of difference                                                             
I don't I don't understand I guess                                              
that's you know one of the things that                                          
we we tend to kick the cat those closest                                        
to us get the brunt of things in there                                          



okay let me check some of these make                                            
sure that check your questions first of                                         
all on the blue box see if you get any                                          
two points out there's one from Dan the                                         
wolf versus the lion let's let's look at                                        
that you know the lion lays down with                                           
the lamb Isaiah chapter 11                                                      
Isaiah excuse me I was a chapter 65                                             
Isaiah chapter 65 so let me I'd give you                                        
a little background when I was early 30s                                        
I was definitely early                                                          
thirty's and an artist had picture                                              
painted a picture of a lion and lamb                                            
laying together and she asked me what's                                         
the verse that talks about the lion in                                          
the lamb he says I want to put it down                                          
at the bottom you know as I finished                                            
finished it up on him I want to put that                                        
reference she said I couldn't find it                                           
I said that's an Isaiah I'll find it for                                        
you and I went and looked and I'm still                                         
looking can't find it it's not there so                                         
it comes from Isaiah chapter 65 verse 20                                        
let's start in verse verse 25 is fine                                           
the wolf and the lamb shall feed                                                
together the lion and the straw shall                                           
eat shall eat straw like the Bullock the                                        
dust shall not shall be the Serpent's                                           
meat and I think I'm just yeah I was                                            
knew there was a chapter 11 also I'm                                            
gonna go there also so there here you                                           
see it in chapter 11 of Isaiah the wolf                                         
shall dwell with the lamb                                                       
so now twice in Isaiah we get the wolf                                          
and the lamb coming together the wolf                                           
and the lamb together but everybody has                                         
the lion and the lamb together the only                                         
place you see the lion and the lamb                                             
together comes in Revelation chapter                                            
five and here in chapter five verse five                                        
one of the elders said to me weep not                                           
behold the Lion of the tribe of Judah                                           
hath prevailed and behold lo in the                                             
midst of the throne and the four seals                                          
and in the midst the elders stood a lamb                                        
as it had been slain so the Lion of the                                         
tribe of Judah is the lamb so we put                                            
those together in our minds the lion is                                         
the life                                                                        
the lion will not lie down with the lamb                                        
but the Bible never says the lion will                                          
lie down with the lamb again the Bible                                          
says the wolf shall dwell with the lamb                                         
and the leopard shall lie down with the                                         
kid and the calf and the young lion of                                          
pham fatling together and a little child                                        
shall lead them and it goes on to speak                                         
about a couple of things there so - in                                          
Isaiah - passages about the wolf and the                                        
lamb together I suppose that there is                                           
there's no maybe it's not as artistic -                                         
to put Wolf's and lambs together but                                            



honestly you know a wolf in sheep's                                             
clothing this is a this is a greater                                            
picture than the lion and the lamb down                                         
together but it's one of these things                                           
that gets into pop pop theology pop                                             
culture and puts there you know the                                             
other night on the the theological                                              
insomniac we were talking about someone                                         
brought up a Mandela effect and I looked                                        
that up and figured out what it was and                                         
the Mandela effect a society thinking                                           
something happened that actually never                                          
happened and or or an individual a group                                        
of people thinking something that                                               
happened this is kind of the Mandela                                            
effect as it relates to the Bible                                               
because the Bible just doesn't have                                             
lions and lambs laying down together the                                        
Bible has the wolf and the lamb laying                                          
down together it would be nice to to                                            
come back and try to be biblical I try                                          
to do it in my own speech when I'm                                              
talking about the Bible talk biblically                                         
and I've said that a number of times and                                        
when we paint about the Bible we ought                                          
to paint biblically as well that's gonna                                        
mess up a lot of big old statues out in                                         
front of some big wealthy churches and                                          
so I suppose we're just gonna stick with                                        
the Mandela effect you know another one                                         
is what a haughty spirit goes no pride                                          
goeth before everybody knows that the                                           
fall but the Bible never says pry it                                            
pride goeth before the fall says                                                
something similar it says a haughty                                             
spirit goeth before the fall and pride                                          
before destruction but the Mandela                                              
effect says I know                                                              
in there where is that verse and it's                                           
it's as cliff says here groupthink                                              
groupthink even for church theologians                                          
has invaded everywhere that's why our                                           
current pacification by authorities has                                         
been so successful oh please don't get                                          
me started on that but yeah you uh                                              
you're totally right so whether it's the                                        
Mandela effect or groupthink or                                                 
parroting Polly wants a cracker this has                                        
gotten us into the mess that we are in I                                        
mentioned this yesterday my sermon just                                         
in passing someone had posted this                                              
article that said that 50% of scientific                                        
facts cannot be read it and it it                                               
doesn't really matter even even the                                             
masks you all may be a masked person I'm                                        
not sure but even the masks you know                                            
this is gonna protect us if we'll just                                          
put this thing over our nose in our                                             
mouth and we'll just keep it there                                              
excuse me as I choke to death on live                                           
internet the box of Kleenex out of there                                        
you know down through the ages a surgeon                                        



would wear a mask so that he does not                                           
spitting into an open body there and                                            
putting his germs in the open body that                                         
makes sense you know you don't want your                                        
nose dripping down in somebody's heart                                          
surgery do you make sense then to do                                            
that does it make sense at the grocery                                          
store to be doing it I'm pretty                                                 
convinced that and science can tell us                                          
this but I'm pretty convinced that the                                          
mask doesn't keep viruses from going out                                        
nor does it keep viruses from going in                                          
it keeps mucus and spit from going in                                           
somebody's open-heart surgery that's                                            
what a mask is for this is why they're                                          
called surgical masks and last I saw                                            
that person down there at the grocery                                           
store is not performing surgery but we                                          
can't ask questions about this I mean                                           
that's you know we just they say the CDC                                        
said dr. Fauci                                                                  
right from my ass and we go for it it's                                         
a it's it's groupthink I'm I'm not much                                         
of a group thinker so so I don't wear                                           
masks but that's up to you you decided                                          
on whether or not to wear a mask okay                                           
yeah lets me get into check youtube here                                        
for questions that I have not already                                           
picked up on and see what we've got here                                        
make sure I have missed any of you                                              
Anthony the question a question is the                                          
Gospel in John 3:16 different from the                                          
Gospel of John chapter 20 verse 31 if so                                        
why                                                                             
how is the content of belief different                                          
is the audience different John 3:16 of                                          
course we know John 20:31 is also a                                             
familiar passage but let's bring up John                                        
20:31 these are written that ye may                                             
believe that Jesus Christ is the son of                                         
God and that believing you might have                                           
life through his name                                                           
first of all minor minor point here I                                           
would say that the the the question is                                          
you worded is the gospel in these two                                           
passages different I would say neither                                          
of these two passages really have the                                           
gospel in full I think it would take                                            
more than that                                                                  
and even John thirty thirty one twenty                                          
thirty one speaks to that these things                                          
are written that you might believe so                                           
we would have to go back to what are the                                        
things that are written we've got to to                                         
to come to an understanding of those                                            
things that are written that ye might                                           
believe that Jesus is the Christ the Son                                        
of God                                                                          
now that was the aim or is the aim of                                           
the Gospel of John is that you might                                            
believe that Jesus is the Christ the Son                                        
of God and yet I think you would agree                                          



with me that believing that Christ is                                           
the son of God                                                                  
is not a saving belief nor is it the the                                        
gospel that we would share believing                                            
that Christ is the son of God then                                              
demands something beyond there for John                                         
in his audience ultimately I think                                              
especially in John chapter 20 now                                               
granted I'm only in John chapter 4 in my                                        
study so I might change my mind by the                                          
time I get to John chapter 20 but John                                          
in his audience there he is convincing                                          
the Jewish nation that they have put to                                         
death the wrong guy they thought they                                           
were putting to get to death a fake                                             
Messiah actually they're putting to                                             
death the true Messiah and the Messiah                                          
is in heaven and going to come back and                                         
judge that nation again I think that                                            
John 20:31 I am I'm going to I'm gonna                                          
give a tentative answer here and we'll                                          
come back to it months from now when I                                          
get to John 20:31 but I think this                                              
belief here that that Jesus is the                                              
Messiah the Son of God Christos being                                           
the Greek form of Messiah believe that                                          
Jesus is the Messiah the son of God it                                          
that obviously says nothing about the                                           
death burial and resurrection of Jesus                                          
Christ it says nothing about by grace                                           
through faith and that believing you                                            
might have life in his name but what is                                         
involved in believing and and what do                                           
you do now that you believed a number of                                        
things that are involved there I don't                                          
really think you've got the full gospel                                         
in either one of those I think we ought                                         
to beware of reductionism for God so                                            
loved the world that He gave His only                                           
begotten Son a little bit more there but                                        
not much that He gave His only begotten                                         
Son that whosoever believeth in him                                             
would not perish but have everlasting                                           
life                                                                            
what do you mean believe in him believe                                         
that he is the son of God okay yeah he's                                        
the son of God no you've got to believe                                         
really it's in the completed work of                                            
Jesus Christ now I would have to go more                                        
into into these things these these are                                          
written and determine exactly what he's                                         
got there                                                                       
to say are they are they completely                                             
talking about the same thing is I I do                                          
think that the the that John 3:16 is                                            
commentary written that is helping                                              
people because this is long after the                                           
Messiah has been dead buried resurrected                                        
ascended into heaven and he brings this                                         
early on in John John the 3rd chapter                                           
first Passover so there's been no death                                         
burial and resurrection and he wants to                                         



stop and give a commentary say hey those                                        
of you reading this today you should                                            
know you you probably already know the                                          
rest of the story that and God sent His                                         
only begotten Son that whosoever                                                
believeth in him would not perish but                                           
have everlasting life                                                           
and whether he's we've got that here in                                         
John chapter 20 I don't know these are                                          
written is he talking about the whole                                           
Gospel of John but what he wants them to                                        
believe is that he might believe that                                           
Jesus is the Christ the Son of God that                                         
I think lends itself more to saying he's                                        
trying to convince the Jewish nation who                                        
their Messiah is because someday the                                            
Jewish nation is going to mourn him whom                                        
they have pierced he's trying to bring                                          
that on he wants the Jewish nation to                                           
recognize the what they have done and                                           
the the issue of life and even eternal                                          
life through his name or in him is true                                         
both for the kingdom gospel and for the                                         
grace gospel so I so I think it's a                                             
deeper question than we've got the                                              
answer for just in looking through these                                        
things let's see on YouTube ash tube                                            
twelve I think it is what software do                                           
you use speaking of this software right                                         
here I use the Logos Bible Software let                                         
me say something that if it if the law                                          
Gauss is ever in charge of YouTube I'll                                         
be kicked off don't buy it                                                      
get the free version because all of the                                         
packages of logos sell you a ton of                                             
garbage                                                                         
you don't even need that you couldn't                                           
read that stuff you know if you had the                                         
next 120 years in your life let's seize                                         
it Lagos dot-com I believe it is and                                            
yeah if you go to log off there you got                                         
30% off log off eight packages all let's                                        
explore the packages except I don't know                                        
I get back oops back to well guess I'll                                         
just start over again but it's a pretty                                         
picture of a blue water and beach                                               
somewhere isn't it so pick it quick                                             
before it goes on explore packages okay                                         
there we go                                                                     
so the starter package 249 dollars                                              
includes 315 resources you're never                                             
gonna read 315 resources it's just                                              
impossible but look they get down here                                          
to the UH ah here's the portfolio                                               
package you can save 30% off $5,000 but                                         
oh why don't you get the collector's                                            
edition ten thousand seven hundred and                                          
ninety-nine edition dollars and it's got                                        
seven thousand two hundred and fifty                                            
plus resources yeah that's what I want                                          
why I changed them since I've got I                                             
don't know I don't even know how to find                                        



out what I've got but I'm up there and I                                        
don't know gold platinum diamond                                                
somewhere in there but I got all of them                                        
as promo stuff you know because I'm a                                           
pastor and you know this that and the                                           
other back in my evangelical days I got                                         
a list I never use it                                                           
it's a 99.5% I won't go to the nine he's                                        
a waste get the free version now you                                            
notice as you go through here there's no                                        
free version you have to oh you can get                                         
the Anglican versions you can get the                                           
Baptist versions you can get the                                                
Lutheran versions you can get the                                               
Messianic Jewish                                                                
versions on and on it goes through all                                          
sorts of little versions of stuff in                                            
there but it's it's stuff that you're                                           
not interested in                                                               
I dig in there there's a free version                                           
you have to dig they're not gonna put it                                        
up but there is a free version and you                                          
can do everything I do with the free                                            
version almost the one thing that you                                           
can't do let me get back here there we                                          
go you'll have the King James in the                                            
free version you might have the New King                                        
James I don't use it that often I'm not                                         
a huge fan but you might have it in the                                         
free version you probably have like a                                           
new American Standard you'll probably                                           
get the Youngs literal but you might                                            
typically this is what I use rights here                                        
there there's my standard set up and I                                          
use King James I use the Newberry                                               
interlinear and I use the Youngs literal                                        
and I have those tied together where                                            
they're all going they're all linked                                            
together you can do all that you can do                                         
the with a free version you can do the                                          
right-clicking and you can go down here                                         
to Strong's and say I won every time the                                        
word Thomas is used in the Bible and                                            
there you get to 12 times that Thomas is                                        
in the Bible now this one right here in                                         
the middle the Newberry interlinear does                                        
not come with a free version but I think                                        
it's like $24 so even if you had let's                                          
say you had to spend 20 bucks on the                                            
Youngs literal and $24 so you spend less                                        
than 50 bucks and you get what you can                                          
do and then when you want a good                                                
resource they've got three when you want                                        
a good resource you buy that one                                                
particular just that one                                                        
you don't need 7,000 resources so                                               
there's my Lagasse sales pitch                                                  
this is probably maybe I'm the reason                                           
why they hide the free version and make                                         
you look for really really really hard                                          
and when you do it they're gonna send                                           
you all sorts of promos because they're                                         



the best marketers on earth in the                                              
Christian world but but nonetheless that                                        
is that's what I use appreciate the                                             
question on YouTube and Scott says David                                        
read our good friend a good right                                               
divider goes with apostasy here and                                             
believes it is the sign of the end times                                        
and again you can you can build a good                                          
case both of them you just build a good                                         
case and both of them have good people                                          
on both sides so listen to all of the                                           
case and you know personally I think you                                        
can yeah there's there's nothing wrong                                          
with saying we've got this good case and                                        
we've got that good case and I'm I I'm                                          
not gonna decide which good case they're                                        
both good cases and we'll wait and see                                          
now we see through a glass darkly right                                         
but they're both good cases Stephanie in                                        
Texas when will Calvinism sneak into                                            
evangelicalism especially in regard to                                          
Southern Baptist your question is too                                           
late it's already snuck in among the the                                        
more conservative Southern Baptists and                                         
I say this because I know this                                                  
definitely comes from a location in                                             
Texas where there's more liberal bend of                                        
Baptists and oddly enough those those                                           
Baptists and Texas that stayed on the                                           
more liberal side with a Baptist General                                        
Convention of Texas they haven't gone                                           
into Calvinism then bought Calvinism and                                        
then some on the far right wing have not                                        
bought Calvinism but but most of the                                            
center-right Southern Baptists except                                           
for the far right have bought into                                              
Calvinism and they are there almost                                             
every Baptist Seminary is Calvinist                                             
today and none of them are anti                                                 
Calvinists now you you asked you you                                            
asked the question about evangelicalism                                         
broadly and and Southern Baptist the                                            
head of I think every agency within the                                         
southern bed                                                                    
convention is a calvinist except maybe                                          
Golden Gate seminary it's not called                                            
that anymore gateway seminary I think                                           
it's called now out in California maybe                                         
New Orleans seminary I'm not completely                                         
sure about that I don't keep up with                                            
those things quite so much anymore an                                           
international Mission Board Paul                                                
Chitwood I think his name in he might                                           
not be a Calvinist but everybody else                                           
they're all Calvinists Calvin has run                                           
the show in the Southern Baptist                                                
Convention kind of a neo Calvinism                                              
probably a social justice Calvinism that                                        
is in there al Mohler is more of a                                              
classic Calvinist but he doesn't speak                                          
up against it he enabled all of it and                                          
isn't gonna stop it so it really has                                            



snuck in and I think anybody in an                                              
evangelical church today that's what you                                        
need to be watching for the Calvinism                                           
it's the cool thing now and it's it's                                           
there in subtle ways and we'll be there                                         
in dramatic ways and will lead to social                                        
justice because that's the brand of                                             
Calvinism that is involved today and                                            
Joel our friend and up in Grand Rapids I                                        
agree with your falling away as being                                           
the rapture topic for many years there                                          
really will there are let's say I say                                           
this you will find both positions taught                                        
for many years back and that's a you                                            
know it's one of those things I think                                           
that again you you look at the evidence                                         
you accept one I really lean on the                                             
falling away side I think that makes all                                        
the perfect sense would I stake my life                                         
on it                                                                           
no I would stake my life on there is                                            
going to be a rapture before the man of                                         
sin is revealed I preached that                                                 
yesterday though I didn't never said                                            
those words but definitely said you're                                          
on a wild goose chase if you're out                                             
trying to figure out who the Antichrist                                         
is now because there's not been the                                             
rapture and he's not been given his                                             
crown there's no                                                                
you could figure out who he is so the                                           
position I think you could really hold                                          
both positions even to say I think                                              
there's going to be a rapture and I                                             
think there's going to be a spiritual                                           
apostasy and in many ways it's hard to                                          
if the world we live in is not spiritual                                        
apostasy then I don't know you know how                                         
bad does it get I'm sure it can get                                             
worse no doubt about it but there's not                                         
any denomination I'm not a big                                                  
denomination list but there's not any                                           
denomination that's stronger now than it                                        
was 20 years ago you can go where                                               
Stephanie is out in West Texas you can                                          
put up a map you could probably go the                                          
whole state of Texas really but you can                                         
put up a map and throw a dart and pick                                          
the town and find the church that is                                            
there today that was also there 25 years                                        
ago and it doesn't matter where the dart                                        
line lands that church is smaller today                                         
than it was then many times                                                     
significantly smaller if the church has                                         
been around a while it has declined this                                        
is in West Texas which is you know                                              
there's godly and Christian is against                                          
right so apostasy yeah this there is                                            
apostasy I don't know that you could say                                        
there's going to be an apostasy there is                                        
apostasy in our world today in our                                              
society today so I think both of these                                          



happen to be true Nicholas in New Mexico                                        
can you deputize a church if so what                                            
does that mean solve this on an on the                                          
rwm discussion group if a first map of                                          
FB of Facebook that's what FB stands for                                        
page today that's I I haven't been on                                           
the the Randy white ministries                                                  
discussion group today to see about                                             
deputizing churches would be interesting                                        
deputise are we talking like make it the                                        
sheriff in town with a separation of                                            
church and state if it's that kind of                                           
deputies ation I am Not sure that we                                            
would much I am a dogged believer in the                                        
separation of church and state and so                                           
certainly not into that let's see here I                                        
think is this the the one you're talking                                        
about right here got the guy doing                                              
surgery is he doing surgery on someone                                          
there let's see maybe just preparing for                                        
the open-heart surgery last Sunday are                                          
Sierra County New Mexico Sheriff who is                                         
the chief law enforcement in our County                                         
deputized our church today the New                                              
Mexico governor retaliates and sins New                                         
Mexico State Police to our home on                                              
Mother's Day and serves my husband                                              
pastor Caleb Cooper who is the pastor                                           
with and with a cease and desist order                                          
that's interesting I'll have to I'll                                            
have to get up on that let's see Sierra                                         
Kenny I believe is in the southern part                                         
of the state I am imagining this now I'm                                        
gonna check that out obviously as New                                           
Mexico I need to know about this                                                
yeah and deputizing churches is                                                 
something that I have never but but                                             
she's she's right yeah Erica she is                                             
right that the sheriff is the chief law                                         
enforcement officer and there is a                                              
division in New Mexico between the                                              
sheriff's and the governess and the                                             
sheriff's by and large are are pretty                                           
strong in going against some of the                                             
dictatorial methods of the governor at                                          
this point                                                                      
I'm gonna I'm gonna check that out and                                          
see what all that's about thank you                                             
appreciate you bringing me bringing that                                        
one to my attention hadn't been there                                           
Tony a question I heard I heard you say                                         
that the word Church came from the Greek                                        
courious can you expound expand on this                                         
more yes courious Lord koreahas the                                             
Lord's Cariocas belongs to the Lord now                                         
from the Greek Cariocas you get then                                            
transfer that into Latin and then                                               
transfer it into the various languages                                          
that fed into anglo-saxon languages and                                         
ultimately English and basically                                                
Cariocas becomes Church give it give it                                         
enough time in the telephone game and                                           



that's how languages are built and you                                          
get from Cariocas to church so church is                                        
the Lord's now strangely enough the the                                         
the translators took ecclesia as Church                                         
I think they've made some mistakes there                                        
I say mistakes I I think they mistakes                                          
probably not a good word I think they                                           
should have stuck with assembly because                                         
that brought in some confusion when you                                         
see the church in the wilderness or you                                         
see the church in Acts chapter two or                                           
you see that in a church at Ephesus in                                          
the church at Thessalonica our minds                                            
equate all those two do the same thing                                          
ecclesia the word ecclesia is not the                                           
word Cariocas it is it is completely                                            
Church now if we were to carry out here                                         
but if you've got long us let me show                                           
you what to do just find any of the word                                        
Church and select Church right up here                                          
the English word Church and pull that                                           
let's pull every time the English word                                          
Church                                                                          
used now that's seventy seven times now                                         
let's take this I happen to be in acts                                          
2:47 and the church he added to the                                             
church daily which means he added to                                            
something that was already there there's                                        
not a new thing                                                                 
and you if we go now to the Greek                                               
Strong's 1577 pull it every time the                                            
Bible is used that word is used now I'm                                         
gonna pull these where we can see them                                          
side by side a couple of things you see                                         
one is seventy seven times you have the                                         
English word church 115 times you have                                          
ekklesia that all that tells us so far                                          
is that ekklesia is sometimes translated                                        
something else like assembly so ekklesia                                        
is not always church now what I what the                                        
Greek word the Strong's Greek would                                             
number for Cariocas is to find that and                                         
to see but there there's one or two                                             
times Cariocas is used in the New                                               
Testament and it's translated as Church                                         
so this is one things you know if you                                           
don't look into some Greek you you don't                                        
know these things and I don't have my                                           
glasses here or I would look up this                                            
which is about to go on the website                                             
right here a critical lexicon and                                               
concordance to the English and Greek New                                        
Testaments what you do on this is you                                           
would open up and just like a dictionary                                        
you would go to church here and let's                                           
see there's the CH eyes the CH are there                                        
and find church there it is and if I                                            
could get far enough away from it I                                             
might be able to look there and see                                             
where you've got kyriakos but that's                                            
about to go up on the website I'm gonna                                         
when we put this on the website I'm                                             



gonna give you some pictures of the                                             
words there it may or may not be                                                
something that's of interest to you but                                         
anyway the the the issue                                                        
is the English word Church did not come                                         
from ekklesia now if you're if you're in                                        
the Latin language like Spanish the                                             
Iglesia comes from ecclesia and in                                              
modern times the ecclesia became the                                            
Cariocas those those became equal but                                           
the the word really came from kyriakos                                          
it's the lords is what Cariocas means is                                        
the lords okay we are out of time but                                           
let me make sure I've got a few more                                            
questions so I'm gonna finish your                                              
questions here Rick out in California do                                        
you believe that the church age of grace                                        
will end in great apostasy                                                      
oh yeah I do think so and I would go                                            
more from the first Timothy passage in                                          
the last days many more depart from the                                         
faith and so apostasy is the the sign                                           
now I have said a few times and I've                                            
sort of modified the way I've said this                                         
I said the few times that there is no                                           
prophecy for the rapture excuse me for                                          
the church age the just the only thing                                          
we know is someday there's gonna be a                                           
rapture and we're going to be snatched                                          
out of here and yet I think you could                                           
probably modify that and say the only                                           
prophecy for the church age is first                                            
Timothy chapter 4 the spirit expressly                                          
as speak of expressly that in latter                                            
times some shall depart from the faith                                          
now                                                                             
you could give an argument that's                                               
talking about post rapture but I'm                                              
taking the argument that it is speaking                                         
of the age in which we live in which                                            
case that is as someone mentioned David                                         
read here that's that would be the David                                        
reposition that that's the prophecy we                                          
have when you see apostasy we are                                               
getting close to the time and so I I                                            
would say yes on that one and the                                               
challenge is apostasy is harder to see                                          
and measure than its see                                                        
because as you look at it in a broader                                          
scale some even today might say why the                                         
church is stronger than it's ever had                                           
been before or you go back even 25 years                                        
ago and effect when I was starting                                              
ministry let's make that 30 years ago 35                                        
years ago I remember being taught in                                            
seminary that in the United States there                                        
were only eight hundred churches that                                           
had more than 800 people I assume that                                          
was true but it was a easy number to                                            
remember and I've remembered it all                                             
these years                                                                     
800 churches with more than 800 people                                          



now today there are you know it's it's                                          
not that hard to find churches over 800                                         
I suppose when I was growing up in New                                          
Mexico there might have been one maybe                                          
two churches that ran over 800 now you                                          
especially get an Albuquerque area you                                          
know there's some very very large                                               
churches in Albuquerque that run                                                
thousands so you know I guess                                                   
Christianity is much much better off                                            
it's much stronger than it used to be                                           
now first of all there used to be                                               
hundreds of strong local churches and                                           
now there's not now there's just these                                          
few regional churches overall there's                                           
fewer people and secondly then the                                              
theological knowledge and acumen and                                            
biblical knowledge is far far far less                                          
than it was in the seventies and                                                
eighties                                                                        
so again for the average person just                                            
looking it's a little hard to measure                                           
apostasy and say yep definitely we've                                           
got apostasy for those who are in the                                           
word and in theology of course it's not                                         
so difficult to bring about but but also                                        
on YouTube ash tube is that what it is -                                        
dewpt:12 looking back the state of the                                          
church from the beginning of the 1900                                           
haven't we been falling away spiritually                                        
and morally compared to a hundred years                                         
ago no doubt about it you know I was                                            
only going back for 25 30 years ago in                                          
the 1900s early late 1800s to early                                             
1900s there were so many solid                                                  
unbelievably good biblical resources put                                        
out like I use the companion Bible here                                         
and we are just this week preparing                                             
Scofield's galatians commentary it's a                                          
very good commentary on galatians really                                        
kind of a rightly dividing commentary on                                        
galatians and we're putting that out                                            
through dispensation a publishing house                                         
of course that was all in that same                                             
period of time the the the amount of                                            
theologically solid I mean not only                                             
solid but exhaustive works that were put                                        
out during say those 20 years from 1899                                         
T to 1910 absolutely unbelievable you                                           
couldn't you could never do that                                                
now you get 8,000 Lagos commentaries                                            
that are all dumb                                                               
so yeah huge decline which I think                                              
really can be associated with and and                                           
and should be this is this association                                          
with Ian dies now obviously that's a                                            
hundred years so it's not a quick kind                                          
of thing that comes about there I                                               
appreciate that                                                                 
and so out of time so I'm only looking                                          
for the word question because there's a                                         
lot of comments there I think maybe I                                           



picked up all of your questions there I                                         
appreciate you all being here yeah                                              
dan says the churches don't even know                                           
the gospel today true and and we've                                             
talked about before and because I'm out                                         
of time I'm going to stop right there                                           
but how the church today can't even                                             
figure out what the gospel is can't                                             
figure out when it started or what the                                          
gospel is that's kind of apostasy isn't                                         
it I'm glad you have joined                                                     
I'll be back tomorrow Monday always                                             
seems to be a busy day for questions                                            
I'll be back tomorrow and we'll put our                                         
thinking caps on and come and question                                          
the assumptions work to rightly divide                                          
the word of truth and that's 10:00 a.m.                                         
mountain time I look forward to that and                                        
let's see a I'm gonna give it a 48 and a                                        
half percent chance that I'll be on the                                         
theological insomniac tonight 48 and a                                          
half percent chance how do you know                                             
about 9:45 p.m. you check YouTube                                               
because it'll be YouTube only                                                   
youtube.com slash Randi white and we                                            
just talk about whatever you want to                                            
talk about news of the normal the                                               
abnormal the paranormal so check on                                             
YouTube tonight see if I'm there no                                             
advance notice and you just you just                                            
have to go check it out but tonight or                                          
tomorrow night I'm almost certain it'll                                         
be one of those two that I'll be on and                                         
you know Lord willing and the creek                                             
don't rise as Stephanie says out in West                                        
Texas that I just might be on tonight                                           
it's been wonderful being with you as                                           
always the beginning of a new week I                                            
hope you have a great one thanks for                                            
visiting Randy white ministries that                                            
o-r-g                                                                           
some of you click the donate button                                             
every now and then we always appreciate                                         
that                                                                            
or buying your books at dispensational                                          
publishing com you are a blessing go get                                        
you in African violet today and rightly                                         
divide the word of truth even more                                              
important god bless you we will see you                                         
soon                                                                            
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


